                                           Treasures Report 2021/22

 I am pleased to present the 2021/22 financial result to members and trust that they agree with me in the opinion that the club was able to again return a solid years result based on a policy of controlled expenditure with a view to returning a break even set of accounts. 
The 2022 result was solid and it was very pleasing to return a surplus for a second year in a row. I can report a surplus  of $4183 for the year.
Cash on hand sits at $86615 which is still an extremely healthy state for a club of our size and membership base.

Revenue
Revenue continues to be strong. 
Visitor numbers and therefore fees were still low compared to pre COVID levels.
 Membership as at 30 June was 695. 
There were no other notable revenue items.

Expenses
Athletics West were slow in charging there annual fee and as such $6830 was only paid in early July 2022 which meant that our surplus in fact should have been a small deficit. 
There were no large items of expenditure of note and any replacement equipment was of minimal value.

Events
As per previous reports any club events are expected to return a breakeven result or better and this remains our policy. 
State Championships were successfully held in March and returned a healthy surplus. 

Summary of Receipts and Payments
The summary has been included in the Vetrun and will also be placed on the website. As yet the accounts have not been audited.



Conclusion
Covid continues to have a huge impact on all of our lives but again I extend a thank you and well wishes to all members for the coming year and years ahead.


Gary Fisher
MAWA Treasurer








